Luis Perez Garcia lll, P.E., C.F.M.
. County Engineer

Phone: (956) 523-4055 Fax: (956) 523-5158

Webb County Engineering Department
1620 Santa Ursula 2" Floor Laredo TX 78040

May 4, 2018

Ms. Christy Pardee, CDBG Contract Specialist

Texas Department of Agriculture, Office of Rural Affairs
Texas Community Development Program

1700 Notth Congtess, 11™ Floor

Austin, TX 78701

RE: PUEBLO NUEVO

Dear Ms. Pardee,

After further review of the proposed street pavement project in Pueblo Nuevo, I have concluded
that there are eleven utility poles that need to be relocated. This is due to the fact that the county
acquired additional right of way through donations at these proposed locations. The cutrent utility
poles follow the old right of way limits and must be relocated toward the new limits. “The cost pet
pole is estimated to be about $3,000 dollars; however, we will get an exact estimate from the utility
company, Medina Cooperative, at a later date.

~ Although utility posts need to be relocated there will be no additional property purchased or

acquired. Attached please find additional information such as pictures and a plan view showing
general surveying information. . If you have any questions please contact my office at 956-523-4055.

-Respectfully,

/;(,J/M %wh

Guillermo B. Cuellar, P.E.
Assistant County Engineer

xc: Luis Perez Garcia II1, P.E., C.F.M., Webb County Engineer




